
THE ANTARCTICAN SOCIETY 

Notice to Members 

The Antarctican Society is pleased to announce the first meeting 
of the 1965-1966 season to be held at 8 p.m. on the evening of September 
28 in the lecture hall of the National Academy of Sciences, 2101 
Constitution Ave., N.W.  The occasion will constitute the Society's 
annual International Night at which one of the nations active in the 
Antarctic is honored and its activities explained. 

This year the Society is honored to have as speaker the 
distinguished director of the Argentine Antarctic Institute, Rear 
Admiral Rodolfo N. Panzarini.  In an addition to an outstanding naval 
career, Admiral Panzarini, an oceanographer, is one of his country's 
leading scientists. His accomplishments have been recognized by the 
Scientific Committee of Antarctic Research of which he is currently Vice 
President. 

His Excellency Norberto M. Barrenechea, Ambassador from 
Argentina, and members of his staff hope to attend.  It is hoped that 
all members will wish to be present with their families and guests to 
honor our Argentine friends. The meeting will be open to the public, 
and members are urged to bring it to the attention of colleagues and 
other persons who may be interested. At the conclusion of the program, 
the usual social hour will be held in the Academy's Great Hall with 
light refreshments available. 

This notice also calls to the attention of members that annual 
dues of $2.00 are payable by October 1.  Checks should be made 
payable to The Antarctican Society and mailed to: 

Mr. Fred G. Alberts  
Office of Geography 
Department of the Interior 
Washington, D.C.  20240 

The mailing of your check provides an excellent opportunity to 
include a notice of a change-of-address, if such has taken place in 
the past few months. 

HENRY M. DATER 
Secretary-Historian 


